UNIVERSIDAD DE PUERTO RICO, RECINTO DE CIENCIAS MÉDICAS UNIVERSITY OF PUERTO RICO, MEDICAL SCIÊNCES CAMPUS



DECANATO DE ESTUDIANTESDEANSHIP OF STUDENTS

OFICINA DE AYUDA ECONÓMICA FINANCIAL AID OFFICE



September 10, 2015

Mr. Jeff Baker, Director Policy Liaison and Implementation U.S. Department of Education – Federal Student Aid

RE: "Not a GE Program"

Dear Mr. Baker:

Our institution received a letter on August 29, 2015, titled "Title IV Reporting Requirement Not Met". The Medical Sciences Campus of the University of Puerto Rico does not have a program under the category of Gainful Employment; all of the programs our campus offers lead to grade. In view of this, our institution has not been in default of the regulations that had July 31, 2015 as the deadline to report the programs under Gainful Employment by NSLDS.

Subsequently, we received instructions to update on NSLDS the programs that appeared under GE, indicating "Not a GE Program". This update was completed and a table with the programs actualized as "Not GE" was sent via email on September 9, 2015.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Cordially,

Yolanda I. Rivera Rolón

Financial Aid Director

CC:

Dr. Noel J. Aymat Santana, Chancellor Dra. Nitza Hebé Rivera, Dean of Students